
JUNE 2025 

1: Susan Sigman 
2: Jack Baker, Joseph McCready,  
Elaine Palmore 
3: Alex Helsabeck, Chese Trivette 
4: Nancy Miller 
6: Greg Conrad 
7: Anne Bell, Adam Pristas 
9: Hannah Biggam, Norah Jean Jackson,  
Mary Anna Pearson, Lauren Stultz 
10: Sherry McKoon, Ursula Pierce 
11: David Jackson, Betsy Nisbet 
12: Jim Peterson 
13: Al Griffin, Dottie Nixa 
14: Adrienne Polychron, John Pratt 
15: Noah Dickens, Meda Pearsall,  
Dallas Prestwood 
16: Luke Redd 

17: Craig Cagle, Matthew Garr, Nora Smith 
18: Carole Fearrington, Richard Grimes, 
Johnnie Pearson 
19: Jerry Brown, Jim Montoya 
20: Kiley Clodfelter, Kaden Pristas 
Nick Stone, Kati Tsiolkas 
21: Wendy Goforth, Stryson Stone 
22: Caleb Carter, Donna Cheek 
23: Harvey Clodfelter, Andrew Coffey 
Larry Linville 
27: Tom Watts 
28: Emerson Baker, Elias Bandy 
Linda Smith 
29: Jeff Clodfelter, Ashley Hattaway,  
Hanna Jackson 
30: Haley Covert, Juiliana Davis,  
William Hughes 

June Birthdays 

Thank you to all the volunteers, 
donors, and everybody involved in 
our annual blood drive at Calvary. 
Thanks to your hard work and 
generosity, we were able to meet our 
donation goal!

THANK YOU FOR OUR BLOOD DRIVE!



CALVARY CELEBRATES OUR LIVESTREAM MINISTRY!

	 Every Sunday, our worship services reach not only those gathered in our sanctuary 
but also countless others joining us from their homes, hospital rooms, and distant locations. 
This ministry of connection wouldn't be possible without the dedicated service of our 
livestream and sound volunteers who faithfully ensure that God's word is heard clearly, both 
in person and online. 

	 This month, we want to shine a spotlight on four extraordinary individuals who serve 
tirelessly behind the scenes: Spencer Bullins, Frank Martin, Tucker Cheek, and Cathy Smith. 

	 These volunteers arrive early each Sunday morning, often before most of us have 
finished our first cup of coffee. They test microphones, adjust sound levels, position 
cameras, and troubleshoot technical issues—all to ensure that when worship begins, 
everything runs seamlessly. Their work continues throughout the service as they monitor 
audio levels, switch camera angles, and manage the livestream feed, allowing all of us to 
focus on worship without distraction. 

	 The past few years have shown us just how vital this ministry has become. Through 
their efforts, shut-ins can participate in worship, traveling members can stay connected 
with their church family, and those exploring faith can join us from the comfort of their 
homes. They have helped transform our sanctuary walls into bridges that extend our 
congregation far beyond our physical building. 

	 What makes their service even more remarkable is the grace with which they handle 
the inevitable technical challenges. When microphones fail or internet connections falter, 
they work calmly and efficiently to resolve issues, often so smoothly that the congregation 
barely notices. Their patience, problem-solving skills, and servant hearts exemplify the love 
of Christ in action. 

	 Their ministry may happen largely out of sight, but it is never out of mind. They are 
the hands and feet of Jesus, using their technical gifts to spread the Gospel and build up 
the body of Christ. Their dedication ensures that no one has to miss out on the worship, 
teaching, and fellowship that sustains our faith community. 

	 The next time you watch our livestream or hear crystal-clear audio during worship, 
remember the faithful servants who make it possible. And if you see Spencer, Frank, Tucker, 
or Cathy, please take a moment to thank them for their invaluable service to our church 
family. 

	 May God continue to bless their ministry and multiply the impact of their faithful service. 



JUILIANA DAVIS 
	 Daughter of Spencer & Lisa Davis, Sister of Ashlyn Davis & Cole Hastings	 
	 Graduating from Reagan High School 
	 Attending Appalachian State University, Majoring in Psychology. 
	  
LYDIA K. INGRAM 
	 Graduating from East Carolina University with high distinction 
	 Master of Arts in Multicultural & Transnational Literature 

ELEANOR LOTT	  
	 Daughter of Brian & LeeAnna Kay Lott, Sister of Maryanne Lott,  
	 Granddaughter of Mary Lott, Niece of Meredith & Doug Boles 
	 Graduating from NC State with a BA in Biology, Minor in Global Health 
	 Planning to pursue a Masters in Public Health 
	 Working at UNC Hospitals  

JOSEPH BRINKLEY NANCE	 
	 Son of Tom & Alisa Nance, Grandson of Beth Nance, Nephew of Matt Nance 
	 Graduating from Liberty University with a BS in Sports Management 

MACY ELIZABETH NANCE 
	 Daughter of John Nance & Paige Waugh 
	 Granddaughter of Beth Nance, Niece of Matt Nance 
	 Graduating from Reagan High School 
	 Attending Appalachian State University, Majoring in English 

ELIZABETH SMITH 
	 Graduating from Liberty University  
	 Masters in Industrial & Organizational Psychology 

DR. CHAZ SNIDER 
	 Graduated from GCAS 
	 Doctorate of Philosophy 

LILY SWING 
	 Daughter of Lee & Christy Swing, Granddaughter of Frances Swing 
	 Graduating from Nesbitt Discovery Academy 
	 Attending NC State University in the fall 

NICK SWING 
	 Son of Lee & Christy Swing, Grandson of Frances Swing 
	 Graduating from TC Roberson High School 
	 Attending UNC at Charlotte in the fall 

CONGRATS TO OUR 2025 GRADUATES!







FINANCIAL DEEP DIVE

	 On Sunday, June 8th, following worship, our Finance Committee will 
have a deep dive session about Calvary’s finances in Fellowship Hall. Lunch 
will be served.  Please RSVP by contacting Jacob (jacob@calvarymoravian.org 
or 336-722-3703). 

	 Before and during lunch, Pastor Nola will be available to take your 
picture for the online membership directory, if you haven't added yours or if 
you want a new one. We hope you will attend!

TRIBUTES

MEMORIALS 
Lessie Johnson Mann (All to the Lessie Mann Fund) 

 Mary Bland 
   Sarah Kane 
   Linda Smith 

   Linda and Gene Frazier 
   

 Mallie Graham (to the Music Fund) 

Jane Susan Sofley 
Pat & Clyde George 

Please note that this reflects tributes as of May 17th, 2025. 
All tributes received after that date will be included in the next Calvary Connections.  

A special thanks to Dee Brown for compiling these! 

If you have any questions, please contact us by emailing  
our financial secretary, Sabrina, at sabrina@calvarymoravian.org.

mailto:jacob@calvarymoravian.org




The Rev. Dr. Chaz Snider, Pastor & Head of Staff 
The Rev. Dr. Nola Reed Knouse,  
Pastor of Congregational Care & Visitation 
Amanda Schumpert,  
Director of Music & Congregational Ministries 
Jacob Patrick, Office & Communications Manager      
Mary Louise Kapp Peeples, Organist 
Sabrina Maksi, Financial Secretary 
Brian C. Lott, Band Director                                      

   

600 Holly Avenue 
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Office Hours 
Mon-Thurs 8 AM-4 PM 

Lunch Hour: 12:30-1:30 PM 
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Worship - 11:00 a.m., in person & via live stream 
www.calvarymoravian.org  

Click on “Live Stream” 
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